222 West State Street, Trenton, New Jersey 08608
PHONE (609) 695-3481 • FAX (609) 695-0151
EMAIL league@njlm.org • www.njlm.org

Michael F. Cerra, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Loretta Buckelew, ASSISTANT EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

August 18, 2022

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL (board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov)

Acting Board Secretary Carmen Diaz NJ Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Street, 9th Floor P.O. Box 350 Trenton, New Jersey 08625

Re:

IN THE MATTER OF THE PETITION OF OCEAN WIND LLC PURSUANT TO N.J.S.A. 48:3-87.1(f) FOR A DETERMINATION THAT CERTAIN EASEMENTS AND CONSENTS NEEDED FOR CERTAIN ENVIRONMENTAL PERMITS IN, AND WITH RESPECT TO, THE COUNTY OF CAPE MAY ARE REASONABLY NECESSARY FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OR OPERATION OF THE OCEAN WIND 1 QUALIFIED OFFSHORE WIND PROJECT BPU Docket No.: QO22050347

Dear Acting Secretary Diaz,

The purpose of this correspondence is to respectfully request that the New Jersey State League of Municipalities be added back onto the service list for all communications regarding the above-captioned matter. It appears beginning from the issuance of the August 15, 2022 Order Ruling on Motions and Modifying the Procedural Schedule, the League has been left off the service list. I believe this was done in error, but if it was done for some other reason I kindly request an explanation for the League's removal.

I will also note that previous service list, which the League was included on, contained the incorrect contact information. The correct service contact for the League should be:

Frank Marshall, Associate General Counsel New Jersey State League of Municipalities 222 W. State Street Trenton, NJ 08608 FMarshall@njlm.org

I thank you for your attention to this matter.

Very truly yours